
Thanks to our advertisers, please take your FREE Copy  

Covering the Corner is a service provided by the Town of Redvers. It is our intent to provide the community of 
Redvers and surrounding area with a newsletter that keeps residents connected with the numerous events and 
activities going on within our fantastic community! 
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Covering The Corner 
Redvers & Area Community Newsletter 

HAVEN HAPPENINGS 
On September 25, 2019, the Wheels n’ Saddles group from Elkhorn, Manitoba 
stopped in at the Redvers Haven for the residents and the residents from the 
Redvers Activity Centre, to meet some of their pets, which included a 
Miniature Horse, Mule and Donkey!! Pictured are (Left ) Irene Hortness, who 
was helping out with the animals and (Right) is Shelby Matthewson, who was 
a visitor to the Haven this day!!                 Photo/Submitted by Barbara Dennis 



LIBRARY NEWS 
Submitted by Michelle Jensen 

 

October is here! My favorite month has finally come!  **insert fist pump 
 

September was a great month! Our regular programs started back up again with the return of some favorites: BlockHeadz Lego Club, Little Lego, 
and Yummi Mummis. Added in September were two Tech Time classes (sponsored by Affinity Credit Union) and Makerspace Mondays with our 
Cubelets kit. We also held a Walk for Dog Guides in partnership with the Redvers & District Lions Club and raised a total of $875 through the 
sale of raffle tickets on a gorgeous raffle basket donated by Head for the Hills Veterinary Health Services, hot dog and cupcake sales, and 
donations and pledges. On Sept 27th, we held our Welcome Baby event for new moms and their babies. Thanks to all the wonderful mom & tot 
pairs that came!! 
 

Now onto October!  This October we celebrate Sask Library Week from Oct 21st-25th and have some fun for everyone in store. With the theme 
of “Libraries: Building the Future” we are hosting a Lego contest to 
celebrate. Submissions are due on Monday, Sept 21st and will 
available for viewing all week with  winners being chosen on 
Friday, Sept 25th, in three age categories: 6 and Under, Ages 7-9, 
and Ages 10+. Next we are hosting  Girlvana on Tues, Oct 22nd,  
Girlvana is a 45 minute yoga class with Kelsey Rydberg to help girls 
empower themselves in their daily lives by learning to love 
themselves & deal with the anxieties and stresses of being a girl. It 
is free to attend but we will be collecting donations for the Estevan 
Humane Society for those that wish to help out. Finally, our Annual 
Library Tea will be taking place on Thursday, October 24th from 
1:30-3:30pm, so join us for an assortment of dainties and a cup of 
coffee, tea or juice. A silver collection will be taken for those who so 
wish. Now for my favorite holiday of the year!!! HALLOWEEN!!! 
We will be offering our Halloween poster again, the posters are 
available by donation and can be placed in your window in lieu of 
handing out Halloween candy. Donations from the posters will be 
used to make up treat bags for the local children to pick up at the 
Library. We will also be hosting a Pre-School Halloween Party on 
Oct 31st from 10:00-11:30 so bring your little boys and ghouls for 
some creepy fun! Later in the day, we are fortunate enough to have 
Dumaine Photography returning to take Halloween costume 
photos from 4:00-5:00pm, totally free of charge! So bring your 
littles in their costumes and grab a treat bag on the way out! 
Finally, into November… eek! We have photographer Chris Attrell, 
of Forgotten Saskatchewan joining us to teach a Beginner Photo 
Class on Saturday, Nov 2nd at 1:00 pm. There are only 12 spots 
available at a minimal cost of $40 per participant. 
 

For more information on our programs or what the library has to 
offer, contact Michelle by phone at 452-3255, find us on facebook  
(Redvers Public Library Branch, Southeast Regional Library), on 
twitter @RedversLibrary or on Instagram @redverspubliclibrary.  
  
Our monthly calendar of events is pinned to the top of our 
facebook page at all times so pop on there for more info and to 
check out our posters for all of our events coming up. 
 

 Monday: 1:00-5:30, Tuesday: 9:30-12:30 & 1:00-5:30, Wednesday: 
3:30-8:00, Thursday: 9:30-12:30 & 1:00-5:30 & Friday: 9:30-12:30 & 
1:00-4:00 







LOWER SOURIS WATERSHED COMMITTEE UPDATE 
Submitted by Karmen Kyle 

 

Did you know that there is cost-share funding available to develop on-farm water supplies? 
 

The Farm and Ranch Water Infrastructure Program  (FRWIP) through the Canadian Agricultural Partnership (CAP) is designed to: 

 support the development of secure and sustainable water sources for agricultural use in Saskatchewan 

 Mitigate the impact of drought 

 Improve public safety and reduce potential groundwater contamination through well decommissioning 
 

Projects eligible for funding through the Farm & Ranch Water Infrastructure Program: 

 New dugout or dugout expansion (of at least 1/3 size increase) - rebate 

 Large or small diameter well - rebate 

 Deep or shallow buried pipeline - rebate 

 Well decommissioning – pre-approval 

 Special projects – including community water development - pre-approval 
**remote watering systems, water bowls, storage tanks and fencing can be included as an add-on to a dugout, well or pipeline development 

project. 
 ** Rebate projects completed anytime after October 1, 2017 can be applied for provided eligibility requirements are met! 
To be eligible for cost-share funding to apply for water development or well decommissioning projects, you must: 

 Demonstrate a minimum of $50,000 gross farm income in Saskatchewan 

 Provide a Premises Identification Number (PID) if involved in livestock operations 

 Comply with any regulatory requirements, including any required permits or approvals 

 For pre-approval projects, no work can be done prior to receiving written approval for the project 

 Funding for water well decommissioning projects may be available to landowners, acreage owners, towns, villages and municipalities who 
do not meet the $50000 gross farm income requirement 

 

For more information and to apply for these programs: 
1) Call Karmen Kyle, Lower Souris Watershed Agri-Environmental Advisor, at 306-452-7953 
2) Check out Saskatchewan.ca/cap 
3)     Contact the Agriculture Knowledge Centre at 1-866-457-2377 











HAVEN HAPPENINGS 
Submitted by Barbara Dennis 

 

Was only yesterday I submitted September's 
Happenings! The days came and went in the flurry 
of color we call autumn and so we arrive in  
October. 
 

Thanks to all who supported the 9/18 Alzheimer 
Hot Dog sale: $200 was forwarded to the Society. 
The society has literature available to assist 
someone visiting a friend with dementia - excellent 
resource - just ask for a copy. 
 

Monthly Birthday party 9/21 hosted by OneChurch 
brought Kevin/Renna with Abby & Liam, Linda and 
birthday boy Darcy to entertain and share 
cake with our own birthday gal Lise. 4 month old 
grandson of Carmen Day, Hugh spent a little time 
with us another day - our residents always 
smile when we have wee ones come!  
 

We now have a keen shuffleboard group! Our latest 
import has ice in her veins as evidenced by the 
accompanied photo - she outdrew a  
'hanger'! Way to go Aileen! 
 

Late September brought the animal world to the 
Haven. On a couple of those unbelievable late 
summer days we had not one but two monarch  
butterflies in the courtyard. 9/19 Debbie and Blair 
Andrews from Carlyle brought dogs Coda and 
Bengi. Many residents appreciate a dog cuddle or 
lick? Hi-light was 9/25 visit by Wheels 'n' Saddles 
members with miniature horse, mule, & donkeys. 
Cheryl from Elkhorn had the assistance of  2 
Irene's, Colleen, and Sylvia. We had a large crowd 
on hand as some from Heritage Lodge and a large 
group from the Activity Center joined us for a short 
afternoon of equine education, complete with 
sights, sounds and smells!! 
 

We are very pleased to announce that greatly 
needed automatic door openers for access to the 
inner courtyard have been installed. This will 
greatly increase the use of the courtyard which is 
truly a beautiful and safe place.  
 

October brings change! For the month of October 
we are going to be having Mass at 10:30 Thursday 
mornings. The public is welcome to attend and we 
do encourage your attendance and participation in 
all our activities. Regular coffees will be at 10:30 
a.m. and 2:30 a.m. Entertainment in the afternoon 
will start at 3 o'clock. Keith Olsen the 1st, the Lyons 
Country Band (from Manitoba) Sat the 5th, Fred's 
Friends the 8th, The Hat Lady Story Teller 
Extraordinaire Linda Albers the 11th, Sinclair 
Singers the 13th, Caragana Ramblers the 18th, 
Ed James the 23rd, Happy Wanderers the 25th, Phil 
Wilk the 30th. Whee - going to be terrific! Besides 
that the Wauchope CWL will host the October 
monthly birthday  
party Oct 16th: the handi-van is booked for a 
couple of country tours and we will celebrate 
Thanksgiving along with all of you.  
 

With that we will wish ALL a very thankful 
Thanksgiving knowing that here in North 
America even wet harvests are better than none 
and the sun will come up again tomorrow.  

SEPTEMBER @ THE REDVERS HAVEN!! 



FALL FUN 
Submitted by Jocelyn Hainsworth 

 

Harvest isn’t going according to plan this year.   
 

Actually, it’s a rare year that it does – with all that can go wrong ... frost, fog, rain, breakdowns ... it’s pretty hard to make all farmers happy every-
where.  This year, though, Mother Nature seems bent on making no one happy anywhere. 
 

And it’s not just the farmers who are 
struggling.  Those of us with gardens 
are between a rock and a hard place 
as well.  Ever since September 
dawned the urge to do a fall clean up 
has greeted me every morning.  
That’s what I normally spend this 
month doing because of the frost 
we’ve had by this time. Cleaning up 
the resulting mess gives me some-
thing to do outside in the waning 
days of summer. 
 

This year though, the rains that have 
slowed the farmer’s harvest down 
have perked the garden up.  My flow-
ers especially are the nicest they have 
been all summer.  There is no way 
I’m going to pull them all out in 
preparation for winter.  On the one 
hand it is great to soak in these gor-
geous days (when it isn’t raining) and 
appreciate the beauty of the flowers; 
on the other hand the little voice in 
the back of my head is saying ... 
“You’re going to be sorry you are 
wasting all this warm weather.” 
 

When the temperature drops, like it’s 
supposed to very soon, I will be 
freezing my fingers as I dig up mud-
dy bulbs and trying to get them dry 
and clean enough to keep over the 
winter.  I’m hoping October is kind – 
but then, aren’t we all? 
 

Meanwhile the regular rhythm of our 
small town life carries on.  Advertise-
ments for our autumn social calendar 
are starting to show up.  Has every-
one got their tickets to the Redvers 
and District Health Foundation’s 22nd 
Annual Fundraiser on October 26th?  
And don’t miss the Redvers Wildlife 
Federation’s  supper and auction on 
November 16th.   
 

Then it’s on to thinking about Christ-
mas so a good place to go would be 
the Christmas Trade Show on No-
vember 23rd, and once you have all 
your shopping done you can relax 
and enjoy the season starting with 
Redvers’ Winterfest Saturday Decem-
ber 14th. 
 

I guess what I’m saying folks, is that 
if we ever get through this harvest 
thing (and we always seem to make it 
through eventually) there are some 
good things to look forward to. 
 

Hang in there! 



A huge thank you to the following businesses and organizations 
who purchased ads in this month’s newsletter. Without their 

support, we would not be able to provide this service at no cost to 
the residents of Redvers & Area. 

 

Please make sure to thank them the next time you are at their 
place of business! Their support really does make a difference in 

our community! 
 

Today’s Enterprises Ltd. 
Advantage Co-operative Ltd. 

Redvers Union Estates 
Redvers Housing Authority 
Redvers Health Foundation 

Redvers Wildlife 
Town of Redvers 

Purity Relaxation & Beauty Spa 
RMULSM 

Jamie Martin—Christmas Trade Show 
Redvers Early Learning Child Care Centre 

Donna Duncan 
Redvers Lions Club 

Covering the Corner is a locally run newsletter 
distributed to residents in Redvers & Area by 
the Town of Redvers. 
 
Our goal is to provide businesses and  
organizations with a low cost advertising  
option. The newsletter will be printed in black 
and white. Please keep this in mind when 
creating your advertisement. Full-page colour 
advertising/ sponsorship opportunities do 
exist. Contact us for more details! 
 
Designing and editing  is the responsibility of 
individual advertisers. For more information, 
contact us at RedversNews@gmail.com. 
 
G.S.T. will be added to the prices listed below. 
 
Classifieds: $5 (up to 200 characters) 
1/8 Page: $15 
1/4 Page: $25 
Half Page: $40 
Full Page: $70 
*Full Page Insert: $50 
 

*Inserts are the responsibility of individual 
advertisers to print and drop off at the Town 
Office by the newsletter deadline. 

 

November Print Deadline ~  
Sunday, November 3 @ 12:00 pm 

 

November Distribution Date ~  
Thursday, November 7 

 

 

Email: RedversNews@gmail.com 

Follow us on Facebook at: 

Town of Redvers 

A huge  

THANK YOU 
to the   

REDVERS ACTIVITY 
CENTRE  

for volunteering your time to 
fold and distribute 

Covering the Corner! 


